
Chairperson Panel 61 Elsa C. 

In preparation for August 5-6-21 AWSC business meeting  

Hello fellow members, 

Our AWSC is going to be our last virtual business meeting.  I am looking forward to seeing your virtual 

faces or pictures. Our reason for this, is that all contracts are already signed for next years.  They will be 

holding us responsible for contracts.  Therefore, it looks like we will not be able to hold hybrid meetings 

without the risk of paying penalties.  As you are aware CDC guidelines have been lifted and Florida is 

open back for all business. 

As we get near our virtual meeting, please look at the proposed agenda.    It has your assignments for 

our business meeting.   I have assigned the legacies to different districts. They have the autonomy to 

look for willing servants to read them.  

  Please remember to send all the reports to our technology coordinator by July 26, 2021.  

As a reminder be mindful, your reports need to be saved in a PDF format.  And for anonymity purpose 

your name cannot have your full name.  

I have spoken with our technology coordinator, and he will have registration open by July 16, 2021.  You 

will receive a link to register.  Registration will be closed Monday August 2, 2021. 

I would like to suggest that you read ahead of time, all reports posted on our AWSC webpage on the 

afgarea9.org website before our meeting. That will be helpful in making knowledge-based decisions.  


